
Postal Employees 25 Year Club 
(A Council of the Terra Nova Chapter Heritage Club) 

 

Minutes of dinner meeting held at the Royal Canadian Legion, Blackmarsh 

Rd. On May 29
th
, 2024. 

The meeting began at 5:30pm and the minutes of the previous meeting were 

adopted on a motion by J. Flynn and seconded by D. Hall. 

 

Those in attendance were 

 

R. Anderson      M. Donovan      E. Holmes      T. McCarthy      N. Rendell 

A. Angel           C. Flemming      D. Hudson     R. Mealey          R. Royle 

L. Banfield        J. Flynn             D. Jardine       Y. Mealey         D. Tiller 

E. Bishop          P. Foote              N. Keough    W. Murphy        N. Tiller 

J. Bishop           D. Hall               D. Leaman     P. Newell          R, Wells 

D. Brewer         G. Hall               J. Mackey       I. Parsons          R. Welsh 

L Carroll           D. Hanlon          B. Marshall    G. Power           P. Woodford 

B. Thomson 

  

SICK REPORT 

 
Craig Wells. Son of Ralph 

We wish him a speedy recovery.  El also wished a speedy recovery to other 

members who are feeling unwell. 

 

BEREAVEMENT REPORT 
 

P. Fitzgerald- sister of Wayne Murphy;  Heather Noel, sister of Bentley;  

and Eileen Woodford, mother of Phyllis. 

 

Our sincere condolences go out to all those concerned and a moment of 

silence was held in their honor. 

 

RETIREMENT 

 
Anne Reardon;  We wish her a happy and healthy retirement. 

 



 

TREASURERS REPORT 

 
President Holmes presented the financial report, which was adopted on a 

motion by El and seconded by J. Flynn. 
 

NEW BUSINESs 
 
An election was held for the position of First Vice-president of the Heritage 

Club. Margaret Donovan was nominated by Graham Power and  was 

elected by acclamation. 

 

El reminded the membership that the deadline for applications for the 

$2000.00 Heritage Club Scholarship Program is June 30
th
.  

He also reported that, at the AGM in Ottawa, this Chapter was awarded the 

President’s Award for 2024, with an accompanying cash award of $500.00. 

 

The names of all Santa Letter volunteers for 2023 from across Canada were 

entered in a draw and the winner of a $50.00 prize for Terra Nova Chapter 

was Brian Gardner. At the local level, this Chapter awarded four prizes each 

of a $50.00 gift card to those who replied to the most Santa letters. They 

were: Bob Conway, Pat Burton, Bonnie Butler, and Tom McCarthy. 

 

Our next meeting will be a regular meeting and will be held at the Legion on 

Wednesday, September 25
th

, 2024 at 2:00pm 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:00pm on a 

motion by Noel Keough.  A wonderful barbeque meal was then enjoyed. 

 

Wayne Murphy, 

Secretary 


